Meeting notes for Project Management meeting (03/17/10)
Attendees:

Larry 

Dave H.

Gilberto 

Sherri

Wilberto

Scott

Tracy

Steve

Margaret

Jason

LexEVS:
Working on the DAO and revising loaders.

Working on design for Mappings, revision and authoring.

Communicated risk with ECCF.  They do not currently have all the specs for ECCF compliance.  LexEVS is the first to get through this compliance so it is not expected that Mayo will need to meet timelines for compliance if ECCF compliance has not been completely evolved.  Scott will check with Harold to make sure that there are not any specifics issues holding the development due to the fact that ECCF is not fully defined.

Introduced the risk of having to revise the XML loader.  Basically re-writing the loader in support of the authoring task.

Browsers:
Term Browser:

Performed AppScan to start the process of load balancing.  In that AppScan found a vulnerability.  This vulnerability has been fixed and the last AppScan passed.  The build has been validated in QA and a request to move to Stage has been submitted.
Having a meeting on Friday to discuss the advanced search requirements.  Per Dave H., Jason will send a message to Denis Avdic from the caDSR team to see if he has time to attend.
Report Writer:
Development work has mostly been completed.  Doing some minor tweaks on the report format based on input provided by Rob Wynne and Tracy S.
NCIm:

Need to put in request for deployment of the 1.1.1 release to prod immediately following the release of Term Browser to production.  The 1.1.1 release includes a change of the Quick links from Term Browser in place of NCI BioPortal.

Working on the 1.2 Release development items.  Will provide a demo to the group this afternoon.

Protégé:

Decided to release another patch for the 1.4.1 patch to fix an issue with retiring partner in merges.  Bob Dionne is currently looking at the issue to see how much of code this fix would affect and provide an estimate to complete.  Limiting the effects on testing by making the fix on a archived version of protégé.
QA:

QA is currently validating the first 1.4.2 release with the trackers that have previously been completed but not tested and closed.  Still have approximately 1.5 wks left to complete this validation.  
Also regression testing the protégé workflow to pass on to Joanne for the big ticket item.  Having an issue with logging into the database that they need, the logins are not working.  John Park is aware and is looking into the problem.  Steve will talk with Joanne to let her know of the hold up. 

Operations:

Having an issue with indexing on meta.  Having a meeting with the system team and Mayo on Thursday to discuss how to fix.
Issue with a stage deployment where the config was not set properly.  Currently pointing to DEV which opens too many connections to DEV database.  Have a ticket in with the systems team but have not heard anything back from them yet.  Tracy will get with Jason if she does not hear something back soon.   Might need to contact Doug Hosier directly to increase the severity of ticket.

Discussed ways of improving the meta load times.  

· Scott mentioned that the loader is now very processor intensive.  Possible improvement is to upgrade or add additional processor to the load machine.

· Dave H is looking into possibly using cloud computing.  Has some limitations with security and transfer of data.  

· Gilberto recommended purchasing a high powered desktop to do the loads to eliminate the networking issue affecting load times.  Everything would be loaded on desktop, this would be more like the configuration at Mayo.  Mayo has much better load times.

